
STORM RECOVERY PROJECT INFORMATION 

The Department of Environmental Conservation has developed a new web gateway 

(http://www.dec.ny.gov/lands/90699.html) to serve as a one-stop location for information for 

permittees undertaking construction on the coast or near coastal areas impacted by Super Storm 

Sandy. Now that construction season has arrived DEC anticipates work will be undertaken with 

increasing frequency.  

PLEASE NOTE:  
Remember, you must notify the Department of the beginning of your work by sending an 

email to one of the following: 

Nassau and Suffolk Counties: sandyr1@gw.dec.state.ny.us  

New York City: sandyr2@gw.dec.state.ny.us  

Westchester and Rockland Counties: sandyr3@gw.dec.state.ny.us  

You are also required to take photographs of all relevant structures and site conditions PRIOR to 

performing any work authorized by this permit AND immediately upon completion of work. 

Within 21 days of completion of work, a copy of the photographs, and a copy of the Notice of 

Intent must be submitted to: 

NYS DEC REGION 1 (Nassau and Suffolk Counties) 

Bureau of Habitat-TW, Storm Damage Team 

50 Circle Road, SUNY @ Stony Brook 

Stony Brook, NY 11790 

NYS DEC REGION 2 (New York City) 

Regional Permit Administrator 

1 Hunter's Point Plaza 

47-40 21st Street 

Long Island City, NY 11101-5407 

NYS DEC REGION 3 (Westchester and Rockland Counties) 

Regional Permit Administrator 

21 South Putt Corners Road 

New Paltz, NY 12561-1696 

You must ensure that those doing the actual work understand and comply with all terms and 

conditions of the General Permit. Contact the Regional Permit Administrator listed below if you 

have questions or encounter unforeseen problems during the course of the work. 

Please share this information with your contractor to remind them of the importance of following 

permit conditions to rebuild in a safe and sustainable manner.  

Here is the contact information for the DEC Regional Permit Administrators who are 

available to assist you with and respond to questions regarding specific projects and any issues or 

concerns regarding these permits and the associated work.  

Region 1 (Long Island):  

Roger Evans, 631-444-0365 or email: r1dep@gw.dec.state.ny.us 

Region 2 (New York City):  

John Cryan, (718) 482-6682 or email: r2dep@gw.dec.state.ny.us 

Region 3 (Lower Hudson River valley):  

Daniel Whitehead, , 845-256-3054 or email: r3dep@gw.dec.state.ny.us 

Thank you for helping NYSDEC ensure recovery and rebuilding efforts are accomplished 

consistent with regulations to protect our natural resources.  
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